Secretary of Defense Lloyd J. Austin III

1000 Defense Pentagon

Washington DC, 20310-1000

Dear Secretary Austin,

Since early 2017, thousands of people have been killed by targeted strikes carried out by drones, fighter jets and Special Forces. A large fraction of these victims are, reportedly, civilians. Yet there has been almost no accountability for these killings, or compensation to survivors and their communities. The U.S. can’t fight terrorism by killing unnamed people around the world and assaulting human rights.

I ask you to authorize investigations into all allegations of civilian casualties or unlawful killings by U.S. forces and to commit to reparations for violations of the laws of war and civilian victims and their families. Furthermore, please ensure that the U.S. targets only combatant members of the armed forces of a party to a recognized armed conflict, and presumes civilian status when status is unclear, as mandated by international human rights law.

The American people should be given a clear explanation and accountability for what is being done in their name.

Yours sincerely,

